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Draft Minutes 

SCHOOLS FORUM – 27 March 2018

	Members


	Frieda Perry (FP) - Vice Chair
Paul Lufkin (PL)
Carole Cook (CC)

Karen Sheridan (KS)

Carla Chandler (CCh)
Andrew Kennedy (AK)

Fr Simon Peat (FSP)


	        Primary School rep (Hatfeild)
        Primary School rep (Wimbledon Park)

14-19 rep (TRP Ltd)

Primary School rep (Malmesbury)

        PRU rep (Melbury College)
        RC Diocesan representative
Primary Governor rep (St Mary’s)



	In Attendance
	Marius Karsten-Strydom (MKS)
Jane McSherry (JM)
Sandra Garvey (SG)


	LBM CSF – Finance
LBM CSF – AD, Education 
LBM - Notetaker

	Apologies
	Alex Williamson (AW) - Chair 

Tony Bayon (TB)

Hamish Dowlen (HD)

David Erridge (DE)

Julia Waters (JW)

Fiona Duffy (FD)
	Secondary School rep (Rutlish)
Academies rep (Harris Merton)
Secondary School Gov rep (Raynes Park)

        Perseid Special School (Vice Chair of Govs)

        Secondary School rep (Ursuline)
        Primary School rep (Dundonald) 

	Observer
	Sherlyn Navalta (SN)
	St Mark’s Academy


	
	
	ACTIONS

	1.
	Welcome & Apologies

	
	                                                                                                                                                                                       
FO opened the meeting by welcoming colleagues.   Introductions were then made and apologies noted. 

	

	2.
	Draft Minutes of the Meeting on 30 January 2018 and Matters Arising   
	

	
	
Minutes 
The draft minutes were approved for accuracy.
Matter of interest

Growth Fund 
PL referred to the previous discussion around bulge classes and asked for confirmation that the decision to approve the growth fund provision was necessary, given the marked increase in applications this year.  JM agreed that this was necessary. There are currently 75 young people without a year 1 offer, however, by September it is hoped an offer will have been made to all.  Places have been offered over PAN at St Mark’s and Raynes Park schools. 
	


	3.
	January Monitoring 

	
	The Forum to note the forecast financial position of the DSG as at January 2018. 
MKS explained that the figures forecasted could still change, but that these changes are expected to be low value, with the exception of early years where it is difficult to predict the grant adjustment until more accurate information on numbers on roll is available in the beginning of April.


The key points highlighted were noted as follows: 


· An overspend of £1.9m is being forecast, with the main pressure on the schools block being rate adjustments;  the NFF amounts for rates are based on previous year allocations.  Next year’s increase for rates is not expected to rise much above what was included in the schools funding formula;
· An underspend on permanent exclusions, was noted;
· The main pressure on the high needs block is independent day school provision where there has been a steady increase over the past few years and this is estimated to overspend by £1.242m;
· The additional SEN provision budget is expected to overspend by £427k (this relates to SALT and OT costs);

· SEN statements/EHC plan costs are expected to overspend by £264k;

· The ARP budget is expected to underspend by £164k;

· Special school budget is expected to underspend by £124k;

· Early years budgets are expected to underspend by £164k – capped at 7% on the overall block.

In respect of the SEN pressures within the high needs block, KS asked what the Local Authority’s long term vision is to address the issue.   JM explained that a high needs assessment has recently been undertaken looking into reasons for each child placed in independent day provision.  ASD and primary SEMH have been identified as the highest need types.   A consultation on the Strategic High Needs Review will be issued shortly to seek the views of schools, professionals and parents to inform next steps.   

The expansion of Perseid School is currently underway and a consultation is being undertaken around expanding Cricket Green.   
JM explained that there has also been a considerable increase in the number of new EHCP requests since the Code of Practice Reform.  The percentage of the total cohort has not changed, but is now rising slightly.  More analysis of identification needs to happen and cross borough links strengthened.   
As previously mentioned, an analysis including parental choice for those young people in independent day provision has not been undertaken, but JM agreed that the marketing of Merton’s maintained provision needed to be improved.  

In response to a query about moving money between blocks, MKS said that it would not make sense to do so in excess of the 0.5% cap because school balances have reduced and that the number of schools in deficit are increasing.


At the Schools Forum meeting in June 2018, MKS said that the Reserves will be looked at.  Should numbers of EHCPs continue to grow as over the past two years, we would expect reserves to go into a negative balance by the end of the next financial year (2018/19).    This is a national issue.

	

	4.
	Any Other Business
	

	
	None.
	

	5.
	Date of Next Meeting
	

	
	
14 June 2018 at 4pm at Malmesbury Primary School.
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